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Friends of the Reflection Gallery

“Reflecting faith’s experience”

An activity of the Montville Uniting Church
Hello Friends,
Today Wendy Jarrott-Smith took down her display of “Back and Again” paintings and this morning we put Annette Ireland’s series of drawings up on the walls of the Montville Uniting Church.  [image: ]
Ruth Potter and Barbara Willcocks
rpotter@westnet.com.au  07 5478 6484 or 0455 444 453
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EASTER REFLECTIONS

| sometimes used to think that having the ability to draw was not a very
useful talent as far as the current church community was concerned.
However Stable on the Strand in Townsville needed artists for designs
and backdrops so | found a niche. Then a few years ago our Pastor at the
time, Bevan Lobley, at Kirwan Uniting Church, asked me to do a series of
drawings to go with some Easter Reflections he was writing. The
drawings would be set up in a quiet space and people could come in and
wander around or sit a while to contemplate or pray. A number of
people found they enjoyed this time and that the drawings, which in their ] 150
original format were large poster sized charcoal works, enhanced their Easter experience.

| found many images on the internet and in old books to use as a starting point and then
attempted to portray the events in a way that was meaningful to me.

One of the purposes of the Reflections was to look again at the Easter Story and be reminded of
the way the message of Easter can have meaning and significance for us today. As a mother, the
anguish of Mary is something I relate to and in our church sadly there are quite a few families who
have known the grief of losing adult children. The depiction of Peter as the cock crows, reminds us
of the pain of rejection, betrayal and compromise. One viewer told me he was struck by how
young Jesus looked in my drawing and it occurred to me that as my own children have all passed
the 35 year mark, that Jesus was indeed just a young man when his enormous mission took him
steadfastly all the way to the cross. Jesus, the servant, reminds us that those who are truly great
are the compassionate and humble. And then, there is the empty tomb — this is what it is all
about. He is not here, He has risen! Death has been conquered! Jesus is still able to take this
journey through life with us. He has been one of us and he understands what we go through at
times. He is still present.

May you relive something of the Easter story and its meaning for us today as you spend time
looking at these drawings, and enjoying the quiet space of this wonderful old church.

We have often come to Montville to catch up with Rev. Ron and Ruth Potter and have enjoyed
visiting the latest exhibitions in the church building, so | am pleased | am able to contribute to this
wonderful initiative in some way.

Annette Ireland

Annette is a member of the Townsville Watercolour Group and the Townsville Art Society and
likes to portray the tropical environment in her work. As well as watercolour, drawing with
charcoal and ink are other mediums she enjoys working with.




